
Town of Corinth 

Planning Commission Meeting 

Minutes – February 2, 2023 

Members in attendance: Kerry DeWolfe (Chair), Russ Padzro, Kenya Lazuli, 
Patty Rizzo, Anne Margolis 

Community Members in attendance:  James Fontaine 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 

Changes to the Agenda:  None  

Public Comment:  None except that it was noted that the forms folders were 
empty.  

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from the December 1, 2022, meeting were 
reviewed.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by KL and seconded by RP.  
The motion passed.   

Correspondence:  The PC received an email from the Connecticut River Joint 
Commission inviting members of the PC to participate in a bi-state discussion/
conference on “Planning for Climate Migration.” KD and perhaps others intend to 
participate.  

New Business:  KL reported that the Corinth Community Coalition (CCC), in 
response to the community’s long-standing concern about the former store in East 
Corinth, has been working on drafting a new ordinance and exploring other legal 
options for to address the problem.  The PC is inviting the CCC to its March 2, 
2023 meeting to discuss its work and potential assistance from the PC. If someone 
from the CCC plans on attending the meeting for this purpose, please email the 
chair (kerry.dewolfe.kd@gmail.com) prior to February 24th, so this can be put on 
the agenda 

Old Business:  The PC is waiting to hear whether it received a State Municipal 
Planning Grant. Plans for plans for canvassing the community and other projects 
are on hold until the grant status is known.    

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm per motion of PR, seconded by KL.  

NEXT MEETING:  MARCH 2, 2023.


